

## CITYOFMERCED

May 31, 2023

To All Contractors

Re: Merced Yosemite Regional Airport Terminal Project (Project No. CP230060)

Dear All:

The City of Merced staff is recommending the City Council to reject all bids for the Merced Yosemite Regional Airport Terminal Project (CP230060) at their regularly scheduled council meeting on June 5, 2023 at 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers, at 678 W. 18<sup>th</sup> Street, Merced, CA 95341 due to discrepancies with the bids received.

We will be re-advertising the project for bids within the next couple of weeks. All Contractors who previously purchased the set of plans and specifications will be issued a new set of bidding documents without any charge.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call Paul Flores at (209) 388-8708.

Sincerely,

Mike Wegley, PE Interim City Engineer

The Degly